
 
 
 
 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
When you hear of a Call to Orders what comes 

to mind? “Call to orders” is the terminology used by 
the Church when it comes to the immediate 
preparation for ordination. Most often, we think of it 
for the ordination of a deacon or a priest, but it can 
also be used in the ordination of a bishop.  

On March 18, three seminarians of our diocese 
received the call to Orders for the diaconate. One 
was parishioner Kevin McGraw; another was my 
cousin from Glandorf, Eric Kaufman; and the third 
was our neighbor from Bluffton, Travis Kahle.    
With the help of the seminary staff, our Vocations 
Director, Fr. Phil Smith, and other priests and 
members of staff in parishes where they have 
assisted these past years of formation, Bishop 
Thomas discerned that they are ready for the next 
step toward becoming a priest. 

Kevin, Eric, and Travis will be ordained to the 
(transitional) diaconate at Rosary Cathedral on 
Saturday, May 18, at 10:00 a.m. Everyone is invited 
to this joyous Mass for our diocese. God willing, 
after a year serving as transitional deacons, the three 
will be ordained priests–once again at Rosary 
Cathedral.     

Deacon Fred and Deacon Jon were also ordained 
to the same diaconal ministry but as “permanent” 
deacons. This means they are not aspiring to be 
priests, but are prepared to serve as 
deacons. A permanent deacon must be 
at least 35 years old and if married, he 
will need the explicit support of his 
wife and family before proceeding with 
formation and discernment.  

To be clear, nobody can be ordained 
to the diaconate or priesthood unless he 
is first called to orders by a bishop who 
has been appointed to lead a diocese. 
The apostolic nuncio (an ambassador 
for the pope appointed for a particular 
nation in the world) makes the “call to 
orders” for any new bishop to be 
ordained in that nation.      

The Rite of Ordination takes place during a Mass 
after the proclamation of the Gospel. The candidates 
are presented to the bishop. Then, after an 
examination or inquiry of the candidates, the bishop 
will “elect” them to be ordained. He will declare that 
he has chosen the candidates to be ordained. This is 
reminiscent of the “election” by the early Christian 
community when they chose the first seven deacons. 
Once elected, the bishop will then preach the homily, 
instructing the candidates on what it means to be a 
deacon.  

Next, the candidates will make their promise of 
celibacy which is followed by an examination that 
includes a promise of prayer. All diaconate 
candidates who are unmarried (whether for 

transitional or permanent) make a promise of 
celibacy during the ordination. Those candidates for 
the permanent diaconate who are married at the time 

of ordination promise to not remarry 
should their wife precede them in death.  

Then each candidate goes 
individually to the bishop and places his 
joined hands in those of the bishop as he 
makes his promise of obedience to the 
bishop and his successors. Once all have 
completed this, the bishop invites the 
people to pray that the “Father will 
mercifully pour out his blessings on 
these servants whom, in his kindness, he 
raises to the sacred Order of the 
diaconate.”  

Afterwards, in one of the more 
dramatic moments in the liturgy, all the 

diaconal candidates will lie prostrate on the floor, 
while everyone else will kneel in prayer for them. At 
this time, the litany of the saints is chanted. We are 
reminded that not only the faithful on earth, but also 
the entire Church in heaven is praying for these men.  

Bishop Thomas will then extend his hands over 
all the candidates. This begins the most important 
part of the ceremony—the ordination itself. He prays 
the prayer of consecration and asks God to draw 
near, recalling the gift of the first deacons. The 
bishop continues, “Send forth upon them, Lord, we 
pray, the Holy Spirit, that they may be strengthened 
by the gift of your sevenfold grace for the faithful 
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A Call to Orders: Ordination to the Order of Deacons 

Kevin McGraw 

See FR. KENT - page 3 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
As May Visitation approaches, I am excited 

to share updates on the upcoming capital projects at 
St. Charles Borromeo Parish. Your continued support 
is vital in ensuring the improvement and 
maintenance of our church grounds, and I urge you 
to consider contributing to this long-standing 
campaign. 

This season, our focus turns to essential 
repairs before embarking on a significant addition to 
our infrastructure: the installation of a much-needed 
elevator. While we eagerly anticipate this 
transformative project, we must address immediate 
needs to safeguard our beloved church sanctuary. 

 
Cupola Stained Glass Window Repairs 

One pressing concern is the deterioration of 
the cupola stained glass windows. Over the years, 
water penetration has caused damage to the window 
framing, leading to multiple leaks during rainstorms 
and harm to the church pews. To rectify this, we plan 
to remove the stained-glass panels, reframe the 
window structure, and then replace the double pane 
clear galss on the outside, then return the stained 
glass to its original place. This essential project is 
estimated to cost approximately $91,728, not 
including the cost to move and temporarily store the 
stained glass. We do however have an anonymous 
donor who has already contributed $50,000 towards 
this project, making the church’s cost much less. 

Sidewalk Restoration 
Additionally, we must address the 

disintegrating concrete along the east sidewalk, 
spanning from the church’s roof overhang to the 
Gathering Space. This area, crucial for congregation 
and visitor access, requires immediate attention to 
ensure safety and aesthetics. The estimated cost for 
this repair is $15,900. Furthermore, we anticipate 
replacing the remaining sidewalks surrounding the 
church in phases, with a significant portion being 
addressed as part of the elevator construction project. 
 
Elevator Addition 

While our plans for the elevator are 
underway, with an estimated cost of $600,000, we 
are diligently working through quotes and seeking 
approval from the Diocese. We anticipate the 
construction to take place sometime in 2025, which 
is not as soon as we wished. A combination of 
factors has contributed to this delay, such as 
coordination of a multitude of contractors, and a 
deluge of Capital Project approval requests through 
the Diocese as a result of the Living Christ 
Campaign. 

 
As previously mentioned, we have reserved 

funds to cover any shortfalls from Living Christ 
Campaign pledges. However, we appeal to your 
generosity to ensure we have sufficient resources, 
especially considering unforeseen complications and 
rising inflation. 

As we approach Visitation Sunday, I urge 
our parish families to contribute generously to 

support these crucial endeavors. Your donations play 
a pivotal role as we advance toward realizing our 
vision for St. Charles Borromeo Parish. 

Together, let us continue to enhance our 
parish community and ensure that St. Charles 
Borromeo remains a beacon of faith, fellowship, and 
service for generations to come. 

Thank you for your unwavering support!  

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The mission of The Chimes is to foster         
parish unity, to promote Christian ideals,  

and to  publish newsworthy events within  
the Parish community. 

 
St. Charles Parish 

2200 West Elm Street 
Lima, Ohio 45805 

chimes@stcharleslima.org

The Chimes Staff 
Cathy Huber 

chimes@stcharleslima.org

St. Charles Catholic Church 
Mission Statement 

_____________________________ 
 

To build a community of faith 
united with Christ in the Eucharist, 

living as disciples, 
sharing God’s love and grace. 

 
Pastoral Council, June 2018

 
PARISH INFORMATION 

The various activities and mainistries of the 
parish will be posted to our parish website at 

stcharleslima.org and to social media. Our 
FaceBook page is St. Charles Borromeo    

Catholic Church-Lima 
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Enhancing St. Charles Borromeo Parish:                       
A Call to Support Capital Projects 

LAURIEANN 
CAMPBELL 

Director of Operations

St. Charles Borromeo 
 

Our Parish Goal: $1,260,000.00 

Our Parish Pledge Total: $1,551,040.92 

Cash Collected to Date: $564,133.53 

Percent of Cash Collected to Date: 35% 

Parish Share to Date: $197,560.49 

As of 2/29/24 



                                                                
carrying out the work of the ministry.” He then 
intercedes for them, asking the Lord to grant them 
growth in holiness. 

After this, each candidate goes to the bishop 
and kneels before him.  The bishop lays his hands 
on the candidate’s head, in silence. This is the 
“laying on of hands” found in the first ordination. 
The man is ordained a deacon. 

After all the candidates have been ordained, 
assisting deacons or priests will help the new 
deacons put on first a deacon’s stole and then a 
vestment called the dalmatic. 

Each newly ordained deacon then goes to the 
bishop and kneels before him.  The bishop places 
the Book of the Gospels in the hands of the newly 
ordained, saying, “Receive the Gospel of Christ 
whose herald you have become. Believe what you 
read, teach what you believe, and practice what you 
teach.” 

Finally, the bishop stands and gives the kiss of 
peace to each new deacon. The Celebration of the 
Eucharist then continues as usual. 

I hope that you will consider going to the 
cathedral to pray for Kevin and his classmates. If 
you are not able to travel to Toledo, you can also 
watch on livestream at: www.toledopriesthood.org. 

Anyone who wishes to carpool to the cathedral 
can just meet in the St. Charles parking lot by 7:30 
a.m. on that Saturday morning. It takes about 75 
minutes to get there, but getting there a little early 
will not only help in getting a good seat, but also 
provide time to appreciate the artwork and beauty 
of our cathedral. A light reception will follow the 
Ordination Liturgy next door to the cathedral in the 
Monsignor Bernard Smith Auditorium.   

Then on Sunday, May 19, the brand-new 
Deacon Kevin McGraw will be back at St Charles 
assisting and preaching at both our 8:00 am and 
10:30 am Masses. I definitely hope to see you all 
present on this very special Pentecost Sunday!  

In these final weeks before ordination, please 
join me in praying for Kevin and the other 
candidates as they open their hearts and their very 
lives to the will of God.

St. Charles Borromeo Parish in Lima, OH 
(Diocese of Toledo) is seeking a full-time Director 
of Liturgical Music Ministries. St. Charles is a 
thriving parish of 1,350 families and a 400-student 
school. Established music ministries include Can-
tors, Adult Choir, Handbell Choirs, and Youth 
Choir.   

St. Charles has a completely restored Stein-
way 1915 Model A Grand Piano, a three-manual 
Rodgers T927 Digital Organ with midi-capability, 
and a five-octave set of handbells.   

The successful applicant will be skilled on 
keyboard and vocals and proficient in conducting 
ensembles. Requirements include the ability to play 
and sing traditional and contemporary music as well 
as lead the assembly into full, active, and conscious 
participation.  

Applicants should have a good working 
knowledge of the liturgy of the Roman Catholic 
Church and the ability to plan and coordinate the lit-
urgies of the parish as well as the use of technology. 

The ability to work well with the parish leadership 
team and the various liturgical ministers is also an 
essential requirement. 

This full-time position includes benefits and 
compensation commensurate to experience, skill, 
and education. A practicing Catholic and registered 
member of the Catholic parish faith community is 
preferred. The position is currently available and 
will remain open until filled, with the hope that the 
position will be filled no later than June 1, 2024.     

How to Apply: 
Interested candidates are invited to submit their re-
sume and a cover letter explaining their interest in 
the position and relevant qualifications. Please send 
your application to careers@stcharleslima.org. 
 
St. Charles Catholic Church is an equal opportunity 
employer and welcomes candidates of all back‐
grounds and faiths to apply. We thank all applicants 
for their interest; however, only those selected for 
an interview will be contacted.    
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Chuck & Judy Bowers 

Adrienne Endsley 
Jean & Leveilleuse Fortune 

Daniella Adesso Simons 
Hannah Stoll 

T.J. & Hailey Torres 
Scott Willeke 

 
Linda Fanger 

Marie (Tiz) Guangenti 
Jean Ann Hotz 
Nancy Steele 

Sue Thompson 
Frances Vertuca 

NEW PARISHIONERS

IN MEMORIAM

NEWLY BAPTIZED

 
Lincoln James Andrews 
Zack Joshua Goldsberry 

Evelyn Rose Torres 

Listen Everywhere 
 

St. Charles has recently installed equip-
ment in the church audio system to help aid in lis-
tening to the Mass. Anyone with a smartphone can 
download the Listen Everywhere app and tune in to 
a channel to listen. Connect 
with Bluetooth hearing 
aids, cochlear implants, or 
even your own earbuds! 
Use the QR code to down-
load the Listen Everywhere 
app, or follow the steps 
below. 
 
- At church, go on your phone, and go to settings, 
Wi-Fi, and click the Network titled: Church Listen-
ing. Enter the password: Church Listening. 
 
- Once connected, go to the App Store and search, 
Listen Everywhere. It is a light blue icon with a 
headphones symbol. Click Get. 
 
- Once installed, open the app. There may be a no-
tification. Choose Allow. You will see that you are 
connected to 2 audio channels. Click on the 1st 
channel to listen. 
 
“I want to thank you for the audio aid that is now 
available at Saint Charles. I used it at the 5:00 pm 
Mass yesterday for the first time and it was great. I 
have always been frustrated by the acoustics at St. 
Charles...but yesterday I was able to understand 
every word that was spoken not just by you, but ev-
eryone else who used a microphone. Thanks again 
for making access to this feature possible.”                 

~ Greg Garlock

Position Available:  
Director of Liturgical Music Ministries 

http://www.toledopriesthood.org
mailto:careers@stcharleslima.org


 
 
 
 

 
In February, the children learned the sacra-

ment of Anointing the Sick is one of the seven sacra-
ments, especially intended to give strength to those 
who are suffering from a serious illness.  The out-
ward signs of Anointing the Sick are the oil, the lay-
ing on of hands, the prayer, and the priest. They also 
discovered only a priest is the minister of this sacra-
ment, anointing the sick on the forehead and hands 
with duly blessed oil, pressed from olives and 
blessed by the bishop. 
 Children identified the parts of the Mass 
where healing can be experienced by all.  These 
parts include the Confiteor, the Our Father, and dur-
ing Holy Communion. Emphasis was placed on the 
Holy Eucharist providing food to assist the sick on 
their journey as well as provide spiritual strength and 
forgiveness.    

The older children also discovered that the 
sacrament oAnointing the Sick is mentioned in the 
bible, specifically James 5:13-16.  Each class had an 
age appropriate story to read containing information 
on the sacrament of the Sick. The children in grades 
K-3 read “Grandma’s Anointing”.  Children in 
grades 4-5 read “My Anointing,” based on a true 
story.   

Parents were encouraged to call the Parish 
Office to schedule an appointment when a family 
member or loved one has been seriously ill for a 
while, or is physically weak due to age or illness, or 
maybe they will be having a serious operation, or 
dying.  We talked about trying to call early enough 
so their loved one can receive the Eucharist and Rec-
onciliation. If our loved one is reluctant, they may 
just need some encouragement to receive the sacra-
ment.   

During our second session in February, we 
began refreshing our understanding of Lent and the 
children identified their Lenten Promises.  We began 
with a short Brother Francis video, “Let’s Learn 
About Lent.” Brother helped children identify Ash 
Wednesday as the beginning of Lent, and Good Fri-
day as the end.  Brother Francis said the reason ashes 
are put on our forehead was to remind us that one 
day God will call our souls to heaven and the ashes 
help us to remember God is our creator.  

The children discovered Lent was a time for 
us to think about the actions in our own life not 
pleasing to God. Jesus showed us how to do this 
when he went out in the desert and prayed for 40 
days, after he was baptized. Brother Francis said we 
should follow Jesus and pray for the 40 days of Lent, 
with our family and the church. It is important for us 
to think about the things which may make us sin so 
we can ask God for help to turn away from sin and 
grow closer to him. For example, our anger could 
lead us to be mean to others and say or do things that 
are hurtful. Brother Francis said Reconciliation is a 
good way cleanse our hearts of sin.   

We went through the rules of fasting and 
how fasting is a sacrifice. Sacrifice can make us 
stronger spiritually in our hearts and bring us closer 
to God.  We discussed other sacrifices we could 
make. A couple of examples were giving up televi-
sion and instead help Mom, Dad, or a sibling during 
this time. Maybe we could save our money instead 
of spending it on ourselves and give the money we 
save to the poor.  It is important to talk to your par-
ents ahead of Lent so your parents can help you de-
cide what you can do for Lent.     
The Stations of the Cross are an important prayer 
which reminds us of how much Jesus loves us. The 
older students led the parents and younger children 
in The Stations of the Cross.  The younger children 
held up pictures of each station and we ended them 
with a closing prayer.   

Children worked with their parents to create 
a Lenten Promise each could try to complete over 
Lent this year. The children were encouraged to 
track their weekly success by selecting one of three 
different smiley emojis. The motto of the activity 
was, “Make small sacrifices each day to bring you 
closer to Jesus!” 

In March, Deacon Fred Wuebker spoke to 
the parents on the topic of the 10 Commandments 
while the chil-
dren were 
with the cate-
chists learning 
about them 
too.  The Ten 
Command-
ments (Exo-
dus 20) are 
not meant to 
bind us or 
fence us in, 
but to give 
freedom. In 
Matthew 
19:16-22, you will find the story of a rich young man 
who asked Jesus how to get to heaven.  Jesus told 
him, “If you wish to enter into life, keep the Com-
mandments.” When the man asked, “Which ones?”  
Jesus replied, “Do not commit murder: do not com-
mit adultery; do not accuse anyone falsely; respect 
your father and your mother; and love your neighbor 
as you love yourself.” There is great freedom in obe-
dience, and we can obey God wholeheartedly be-
cause He has proven Himself worthy of our trust.  

The Commandments can be divided into two 
categories: love and obedience to God, and love and 
respect of our neighbor. The first three command-
ments show how we can respond to God’s love for 
us, while the next seven teach us how to treat our fel-
low man.  We unite ourselves to God when we obey 
the Commandments. 

The Ten Commandments are guidelines 
given to help us become holy and pleasing to God.  
The children know the commandments help us to be 
happy and safe. We can also use the commandments 

to examine our conscience 
prior to Reconciliation.  

We also read from 
Our Sabbath Scripture Book 
for the 5th Sunday of Lent.   
With the help of the Pauline 
family the children realized 
we may have to adjust our 
schedule and what we want 
to do, so we can serve others.  
Knowing how important 
serving is the children brain-
stormed some ways they 
could serve the Lord. The 
story was based on John 
12:20-33.  

The children were 
encouraged to use kid 

friendly language to better understand each com-
mandment and how they fit into their lives. We 
played a modified version of Family Feud to review 
the Ten Commandments.  
Questions were written to 
match the grade level of the 
children allowing the playing 
field to be even.   

Parents and children 
worked on a Mass activity 
where parts of the Mass had to 
be put in the correct order. The 
children are still participating 
in the Mass Challenge and this 
activity was a great review.  
The younger children used 
pictures to identify the parts of 
the Mass. The hope is for the 
children to become more com-
fortable and aware of what happens at Mass and en-
couraging them to become active participants in the 
Mass.
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MELODY KEARNS 
Family Formation Coordinator

Deacon Fred talking to parents 
about the Ten Commandments 

Caleb Myers, Grade 
3 and Madelyn 
Jones, Grade 4 
W.O.G. Log 

Lillian Buckholdt, 
Grade K and Alexis 
Kaufman, Grade 4 
W.O.G. Log Winners  

 

Sacraments, Lent, and the Ten Commandments 



  
As many of you know, April 6th/7th was my 

last weekend with St. Charles. I could not leave 
without first giving a proper farewell, as I did at 
Mass. For those who weren’t at St. Charles this 
weekend, I would like to share that here.  

I will begin by sharing a quote. The quote 
says, “How do you live in God? By drawing near, 
being loved, and then in response, obey and teach 
others to love Him by living a witness to His being 
alive in you.”  

This is a quote from a devotional put 
together by the Carmelite Sisters of the Most Sacred 
Heart of Los Angeles - an order very special to me 
as my dear friend entered that order this past August. 
When I read the quote, I thought, “I don’t think 
there could be any more fitting way to describe my 
experience here at St. Charles.” Drawing near in 
prayer is where I heard God call me to St. Charles, 
responding in obedience is what led to me accepting 
this position, and while here, it has been my genuine 
goal to truly be that witness of Him alive in me. 
Through our baptism and Holy Eucharist, He is 
alive in each one of us, and wants to inspire you to 
do something great with your life (as St. John Paul 
II reminds us in his address at World Youth Day in 
August 2000)*. So never stop asking Him what He 
wants for you - He always has more.   

Thank you for receiving me as your 
Director of Liturgical Music Ministries. Serving you 
all has been one of the greatest joys of my entire 
life. I have never held a job of such magnitude of 

love - love being a gift of myself just as much as 
being received. There are not enough words to 
express the depth of my gratitude - thank you.  

After doing some number crunching, I 
realized there were around 93 volunteers that I got 
to work with on a weekly basis - that is a massive 
part of my heart that you all will always have - and 
so although many of you have gotten to know me 
over the last 15 months, my real hope is that you 
have come to know Christ at least a little more 
through me, because in Him, you have everything.  

In this Easter season, we hear frequently 
from the Acts of the Apostles, and so I will leave 
you with a verse from Acts chapter 20, verse 24, 
which says, “Yet I consider life of no importance to 
me, if only I may finish my course and the ministry 
that I received from the Lord Jesus, to bear witness 
to the Gospel of God’s grace.” To God be all the 
glory. Thank you.   
 
*Quote from St. John Paul II at World Youth Day 
2000, “It is Jesus in fact that you seek when you 
dream of happiness; he is waiting for you when 
nothing else you find satisfies you; he is the beauty 
to which you are so attracted; it is he who provokes 
you with that thirst for fullness that will not let you 
settle for compromise; it is he who urges you to shed 
the masks of a false life; it is he who reads in your 
hearts your most genuine choices, the choices that 
others try to stifle. It is Jesus who stirs in you the 
desire to do something great with your lives, the 
will to follow an ideal, the refusal to allow 
yourselves to be grounded down by mediocrity, the 
courage to commit yourselves humbly and patiently 
to improving yourselves and society, making the 
world more human and more fraternal.”
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EMILY NIESE 
Director of Liturgical         

Music Ministries 

I hope everyone is enjoying the beautiful 
spring days that we have been having; I know that 
my family has. Family Promise has some exciting 
news - they have a new website.  The website is 
www.familypromiseoflima.org. Please go to the 
website and check things out.  Click on Get In-
volved and fill out the volunteer form and see how 
you can help. 

 I am going to sign the St. Charles Parish up 
for a week of meals in June. The dates that I have 
signed up for are June 10th through June 14th. If you 
are willing to make a meal or part of a meal and help 
serve the meal that would be great. My name is 
Katie Marsh, and you can call or text me at 419-
230-1722 or e-mail me a skmarsh_08@outlook.com.  
If you are not able to help with meals that’s ok.  

There are some other things you could help 
with. Family Promise needs gas cards, waterproof 
mattress pads (twin, full, queen sizes), twin air mat-

tresses with air pumps, snacks for kiddos, paper pro-
ducts (plates, napkins, paper towels, plastic silver-
ware), cleaning supplies, hygiene products for men, 
women, and children, totes, heating pads, over the 
counter medicine for adults and children, work 
boots- men and woman all sizes, and large flash-
lights.  

Family promise is going to be having their 
6th Annual Family Promise Golf outing held at Hid-
den Creek Golf Course on July 27th. Keep an eye on 
the website for more information on the golf outing 
coming soon.  

If you have any questions on Family Prom-
ise, please reach out to me. Also, if you would like 
to tour the facility or have specific questions, please 
feel free to contact Jamie at 419-879-4600. Lastly, I 
would like to thank the men’s group at St. Charles 
for doing a week of meals in December and a week 
of meals in April. I truly appreciate your help.

 

Farewell and Thank You Maureen 
Kaskel - 

Outreach 
Coordinator 

 
Dear Fellow Parishioners, 
     I have been asked to tell you a bit more about 
myself as the new Outreach Coordinator.  First, I 
am a Delphos native and graduate of St. John’s 
High School, Class of ‘71.  Please know that, in the 
‘Battle of the Birds’, I always root for the LCC 
Thunderbirds!  Both my children have graduated 
from LCC as has one granddaughter with 2 more 
grands coming up.  
     That being said, and with some fast math 
computation, it’s obvious that I am 70 years young! 
Granted, it’s a big number, but I do not feel old in 
the least.  Full retirement was not for me, as it 
prompted feelings of restlessness and social 
isolation.  This 20 hour/week position is ideal. 
     In addition, I am a graduate of St. Vincent 
Hospital, School of Nursing in Toledo and am 
blessed to have had a very interesting 45-year 
career in Nursing.  Areas worked:  CCU/ COU, 
ICU, Hemodialysis, Education, and most recently, 
Community Patient Navigation in Grand County, 
Colorado.  Fr. Kent felt that the healthcare 
background would be an asset for visitation to our 
Parishioners in the Nursing Home, Assisted Living, 
and those who are Homebound.  I wholeheartedly 
agree! 

If you have any questions or would like to 
request a visit on behalf of one of our Parishioners 
in a facility or homebound, please do call me at the 
Parish Office (419-228-7632) Ext. 3008, or Email:  
kaskelm@stcharleslima.org  We have a wonderful 
network of volunteers who deliver the Eucharist to 
the homebound and those in long-term care 
facilities on First Fridays and Sundays.  There are a 
few ‘holes’ in the schedule, so we would welcome 
a few more volunteers for this ministry, specifically 
for the 2nd, 3rd or 4th 
Sundays of the month.  
It’s only a one 
day/month 
commitment, and I 
promise you will get 
heartfelt smiles of 
appreciation! 
     In addition, we are 
planning on 
reactivating Support 
Groups for Divorced 
and Bereaved.  If you 
are interested in either 
one of these, please 
contact me at the 
number or email above 
to be put on the list.  
Dates and times TBD 
by participant 
consensus.

Parishioners John & Toni 
Moore, transporting Paul 
B., a resident of Wyngate 
to Easter Sunday Mass.  

http://www.familypromiseoflima.org
mailto:skmarsh_08@outlook.com
mailto:kaskelm@stcharleslima.org


 
 
 
 

 
As we approach the final months of the 

school year, it’s a time for reflection, gratitude, and 
celebration of our achievements. The past academic 
year has been filled with challenges, growth, and 
moments of grace, and I am immensely proud of our 
school community for the resilience and dedication 
demonstrated throughout. 
 
Academic Updates: 

With the end of the year in sight, our 
students and faculty are working diligently to finish 
the academic year strong. We have really worked 
hard to help the students develop a growth mindset 
to help them continue to achieve.  As we wrap up the 
curriculum, we encourage students to seek assistance 
if needed, utilize resources available to them, and 
stay focused on their studies. Let’s finish the year 
with excellence and a commitment to lifelong 
learning. 
 
Faith and Service: 

Our Catholic faith is at the heart of 
everything we do, and as we continue the season of 
Easter, let us continue to reflect on the message of 
hope, renewal, and love that it brings. Our students 
have been actively engaged in various service 
projects throughout the year, embodying the values 
of compassion and empathy. Let us continue to 
nurture these virtues within our community and 
beyond. 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 
May Crowning: We will be honoring the Blessed 
Virgin Mary with our annual May Crowning 
ceremony on May 1. This beautiful tradition reminds 
us of Mary’s role as our heavenly mother and 
encourages us to emulate her virtues of humility and 
devotion. 
 
Positive Addiction Week:  Positive Addiction Week 
is scheduled for May 6-10.  This event began at St. 
Charles in 1983 and we are proud to say that the 
program is still going strong 41 years later.  The 
students receive intense education concerning drugs, 
alcohol, and mental health.  Special Workshops will 
be held for sixth, seventh, and eighth grade students.  
The week will culminate with our 5k race with the 
Lima Catholic CommUNITY on May 10th. 
 

1st Holy Communion:  Our second graders have 
been diligently preparing for their First Holy 
Communion which will take place on Sunday, May 
5th at 1:00 p.m. This sacrament marks a significant 
step in their spiritual journey as they receive the 
Body and Blood of Christ for the first time.We are 
grateful for the dedication of our teachers and 
catechists who have guided them on this path of 
faith. 
 
Field Day: To commemorate the conclusion of 
another successful school year, the Parent Task 
Force will be hosting a Field Day for the students on 
May 17th. This will be a time for our school students 
to come together, enjoy each other’s company, and 
celebrate our talents. 
 
Graduation Ceremony: We eagerly anticipate 
celebrating the achievements of our graduating class 
of 2024! The graduation ceremony will take place on 
May 22nd at 6:30 p.m., where we will bid farewell 
to our 8th graders and send them forth with blessings 
for their future endeavors. 
 
Last Day of School: The last day of school will be 
May 24th.  We invite our school community to join 
us for our annual End-of-Year Closing Mass and 
Awards Ceremony.  We will begin the day with 
Mass, where we will gather as a community to give 
thanks for the gifts and graces bestowed upon us 
throughout the year. Following the Mass, we will 

transition into the Awards Ceremony, a special 
moment to recognize and honor the outstanding 
achievements of our students and staff. Academic 
excellence, leadership, service, and other notable 
accomplishments will be acknowledged during this 
ceremony. 
 
Parental Involvement: 

We deeply appreciate the ongoing support 
and involvement of our parents and guardians in our 
Parent Task Force. Events such as the 
father/daughter and mother/son nights, Trunk or 
Treat, the Santa Social, and Field Day would not be 
possible without this group. As we look ahead to the 
next academic year, we encourage parents to stay 
engaged with the school community and participate 
in various activities and events.  If you are interested 
in getting involved with the Parent Task Force please 
contact April Sroufe at aprilsroufe@yahoo.com. 
 
Closing Thoughts: 

As we prepare to bid farewell to the current 
school year, let us take a moment to express 
gratitude for the blessings we have received and the 
growth we have experienced. May the summer 
months ahead be filled with joy, relaxation, and 
cherished memories with family and friends. 
 

Thank you for your continued support and 
dedication to our school’s mission. May God bless 
you abundantly.

 

Wrapping Up the 2023-2024 School Year 
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 MEGAN SCHEID 
 Principal

The St. Charles School boys and their favorite female (mom/grandma/aunt/sister) enjoyed a great St. Charles 
Community event hosted by the Parent Task Force.  The Silent Disco Glow Party was a huge hit!! 



 
 

*Shouts to the whole world!*  WE DID 
IT!!  St. Charles Catholic School read to the 
moon (and WAY beyond)! From September to 
March, we challenged our students to read the 
miles to the moon (238,855) in book pages before 
the solar eclipse, and we surpassed that amount! 
Together, as a school, we read… *drumroll* 
864,530 pages! 

Friday, April 5th was the grand celebration 
so, they got to watch a movie and enjoy popcorn. 
Also, it was a jeans day with the theme to dress 
like a book character. Once again, they did NOT 
disappoint! I am so PROUD to be a Redwing! 

In Kindergarten, we 
learn about the day and 
night sky and WHAT 
we see in both!  This 
year, we get to do more 
than see the sun, stars, 
clouds, and moon  - we 
get to see a rare event:  
A SOLAR ECLIPSE!   

 On Friday, during our ‘Read to the Moon’ Movie 
time celebration, we learned about the AMAZING 
Solar System to which we belong.          
       We made a promise NOT to look at the sun 
without our SOLAR glasses!   We were fortunate to 
have solar eclipse glasses donated to the entire 
school!   Every student received a pair of ISO-
approved glasses.    We also learned about WHAT 
was going to happen by making a model of the sun, 
moon, and earth!  
    I was certain that the kids were prepared to 
experience the Solar Eclipse on Monday, April 8.     
I WAS SO WRONG!   This life-changing event 

was so much more than anyone could imagine.   
Best Learning event ever!   On our return to school 
on Tuesday, the kids shared their solar eclipse 
stories!    We completed our day with Solar Eclipse 
Cupcakes!   YUM!   
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Out of this World 
Readers! 

By Jennifer Thompson 

 

SCCS Students:   Safe and SMART          
Solar Eclipse  

Savannah (holding model), Jaxson holding our Let’s 
Find Out, and Rebecca holding the delicious solar 
eclipse cupcake!

Maple Syrup Time 
By Alexis Heitmeyer 

 
On Tuesday March 5th, the fourth-grade class visited the Johnny Appleseed Park to learn about the 

process of making maple syrup. The kids traveled through the forest, explored the sugar shack, viewed taxi-
dermy animals, interacted with living animals, and 
learned how to harvest tree sap! We even got to try 
pure maple syrup and maple sugar! The rangers were 
so impressed with the respectful and God-honoring 
behavior of the St. Charles students. One volunteer 
mentioned “I’m so touched to see that children still 
pray before their meals” This is so cool to see!” Our 
fourth graders were the first ever class at this field trip 
to have the privilege of making special maple syrup 
keychains due to their exceptional behavior. 

https://www.facebook.com/sccslima?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV9NUkLNStzUTqlc5Fl2NMer2JTr9xYRlya_i4Cq1zorGC7qtx1NbyWxXmWPOa6ahtmAAxdY3OvUJbHXBQDSfk60OrN20rNsf5hjQhqdmI4T-BVrcnNK5dhteWisZJKZIWKETrCXf_x7Rgm4ghymGJck7I20K2PX3k9ErOgHNVMyioIe8tChdXcJ8J_N54rEMI&__tn__=-%5dK-R


1st Grade         
Retreat Fun 

By Sarah Birkemeier and Sally Garver 
 

Did you know that all of the students in 
grades 1-8 have a Retreat each year? Our first 
graders recently had theirs! We had so much fun 
exploring the life skills of Courage and Curiosity. 
Using these skills, we tried new foods, played a 
game called “Crazy Cubes” and discovered what 
was in some mystery bags. We also spent time 
praising God by singing songs that had to do with 
remembering that He is the source of all good 
things. This whole morning was a memorable 
experience for all of the students! 
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Fifth Graders Travel 
 to the 

 

Magic at the Mazza 
By Mrs. Henderson 

 
On Friday, April 12th, the fifth graders 

were able to take a field trip to the Mazza Museum 
because of a generous donation made to our school 
library.  The Mazza Museum, located at Findlay 
University, is the first and largest teaching gallery 
specializing in original art found in children’s 
literature. We all had an opportunity to enjoy a fun-
filled bus ride, tour the museum, eat lunch together, 
and create some really cool clay art in the Mazza’s 
STEAM room.  What an awesome place to visit 
and experience! 
 

Docents lead small groups of students 
through the gallery discussing the thought process 
of various illustrators from dummy books to 
published works. The students were educated on 
the process between publishers, authors and 
illustrators. Their favorite gallery overall was the 
paper engineering (also known as Pop-up books!) 
room featuring Harry Potter this year. They even 
participated in a scavenger hunt taking them 
through all of the six galleries. 

  
Mrs. MacDonald, Mrs. Thompson, Mrs. 

Bollinger and I were happy to have this opportunity 
with our fifth graders, and we were very proud of 
the way they represented our St. Charles School 
community. We had a blast! I know many of them 
would like to return to take part in the summer 
camps they provide. How lucky we are to be so 
close to this amazing place! 
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From the Art Room 
By Becky MacDonald 

St. Charles School                            
Mission and Philosophy 

 
Mission Statement 

St. Charles Catholic School, in partnership with 
our parish, will provide a faith-filled environment 
which challenges students to become upstanding 
citizens, stewards and scholars through instruc-
tion and example.  
 

Belief Statements 
We believe…St. Charles Catholic School pro-
vides an atmosphere that is permeated by Chris-
tian values which recognizes self-discipline, 
personal responsibility and a call to serve others. 
We believe…instruction should be student cen-
tered which recognizes the dignity and unique-
ness of the person so the gifts of each are 
recognized, developed and celebrated. 
We believe…our faith community – teachers, 
staff, students, parents and parishioners – share 
the responsibility for the support and obtainment 
of the school’s mission. 
We believe…service to others is important to the 
growth and development of each child as a whole 
person. Service to others should be purposeful 
and generated by both faculty and students as a 
means to develop a child’s awareness for the so-
cial concerns of others. 

Fifth grade girls, Sophia and Kendyl, completed their Eric 
Carle collage. Students painted collage papers to recreate 
one of Carle’s main characters from his famous children’s 
books. This project was done in conjunction with our field 
trip to the Mazza Museum at the University of Findlay which 
houses a large collection of artwork from children’s  
literature 

Colin, Owen, and Kate are finishing up the project “Sun-
set Pointillism”. Students in the Fourth grade painted with 
Q-tips to re-create George Seurat style of pointillism. 
 

In the third grade we studied the Aus-
trian artist, Friedensreich Hundert-
wasser. Ava and Kaitlyn are finishing 
up painting the lollipop style flowers. 
 

MARK of EXCELLENCE 
Grade 5: Gaby Bryan-Lanche,  
Kendyl Liening, Ava Miroglio, Kaya St. Clair 
Grade 6: Elaine Brickner, Nicklaus Gronas,     
Isabella Martello 
Grade 7: Addilynn Baldauf, Braylie Bensinger, 
Josie Declercq, Alana Heffner, Corie Schnieders 
Grade 8: Brady Jacobs 
 
HIGH HONORS 
Grade 5: Gretchen Barhorst, Reed Bell, Aidan 
Carter, Henry Dickman, Harper Fields, Samantha 
Harter, Jay Krieg, Sophia Mack, Alec Thines,   
Emma Venturella, Gracie Warrington, Grant    
Williams 
Grade 6: Olivia Barhorst, Anthony Hinegardner, 
Miya Hollis, Charlee Rexford, Audie Sielschott, 
Elliana Thompson, Cooper Wende 
Grade 7: Nolan Howell, Cole Mack, Gracy    
Malcom, Austin McCain, Reese Merschman,  
Mataya Miller, Piper Schumm, Miahlynn         
Sinthalaphone, Samuel   Venturella, Sam Wil-

liams, Gwen Wolfcale 
Grade 8: Jessica Blubaugh, Evan Brinkman, 
Rocco Cecala-Wells,  
Collin Frick, Brady Garlock, Ella Gronas,        
Milicent Ibeneme, Aiden McCain, Carter Pester, 
Joshua Reed 
 
HONORS 
Grade 5: Calvin Adcock, Allie Ambroza, Leon 
Blake, Claire Bowers, Ryen Cunningham, Jacob 
Duncan, Jeremiah Eghan, Cedric Flower,  
Calvin Huber, Raylan Tierney, Carlyn Wende, 
Jaxen Wilson, Charlotte Wolford 
Grade 6: Tristan Badea, William Badgett, Natalie 
Buffington, Nino Rodriguez, Hezekiah Thomas, 
Katana Walter, Jack Whittaker 
Grade 7: Aanisah Ajayi, Jehoshaphat Eghan, 
Carter Feison, Eli Fields, Rae Newman, Hayden 
Nolte, Jo Rogers, Gracsen Stover, Luke Weitz, 
Landon Wilson 
Grade 8: Chris Coulibaly, Chayce Farrington, 
Ella Warrington, Eddie White, Arabella Wilson 

Third Quarter Honor Roll

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

It’s safe,  
It’s Easy,  

It’s Convenient, and  
It helps St. Charles Save Money 

 

 
Sign up today by       

visiting  
stcharleslima.org 

and clicking on the  
Online Giving icon or 

QR code.



Congratulations to 
our January Math 
students of the 
month: Nick Nie-
man, Ink Jaroensri 
and Billy Salyers!!! 
 
 
 
 
LCC is proud to welcome our new members of the 
National Honor Society. Congratulations to all of 
these students who have maintained a 3.7+ GPA 
throughout the first 5 semesters at LCC. They ex-
hibit scholarship, leadership, service and character 
daily! President: Emily Morrisey, Vice President: 
Mya Raczynski, Secretary: Caitlyn Purvenas, Treas-
urer: Carson Caprella and Advisor: Trudy Thompson 

 
Alex Arellano was recognized by Lima Noon Opti-
mist through their Youth Appreciation Program. 
They honor local youth who deserve recognition for 
their efforts in the areas of leadership, good citizen-
ship, volunteerism & as a positive role model to 
others. Congrats, Alex! 
 
NHS has broken into 4 groups this year to provide 
service around the community. Our first group, led 
by Mya Raczynski, includes Emma Skinner, Cole 
Rinehart, Melana Badea, Jillian Terrill and Jake Nie-
man. These students made baked goods to sell at 
lunch for Fat Tuesday. They also sold candy grams 
for students to buy and pass out on Valentine’s Day. 
With the money raised, they were able to purchase 
many much needed items for Lima’s Samaritan 
House. They delivered the items in a Valentine’s Day 
themed basket to show them some love for the sea-
son. Thanks for being great role models in the build-
ing and in the Lima community!! 
 
Congratulations to the February Math Students of 
the month...Lauryn Falke, Olivia Venturella and 
Connor Truex!!! 
 
8 sophomore girls attended the OSU Lima Stem 
Steps Day Monday, March 11. They heard from a 
keynote speaker who is a woman in medicine. They 
also experienced several hands-on workshops all re-
lated to the field of Science, Technology, Engineer-
ing and Math. It was a great day of learning! 
 
Our LCC Faculty embodied the spirit of Lead, Serve, 
Excel at the West Ohio Food Bank! They filled 11 
pallets with 400 boxes of food they carefully assem-

bled. These boxes will help those in need within our 
community. A huge thank you to their hard work and 
commitment! 
 
CONGRATULA-
TIONS to Senior 
Emily Morrisey and 
Sophomores Dante 
Turney and Alexa 
Heffner who all 
scored a 3 on the last 
Ohio Math League! 
Way to fly high Thunderbirds! 
 
Caitlyn Purvenas has been nominated as Youth of the 
Year by the Lima Exchange Club! Caitlyn’s out-
standing academic achievements, active participation 
in school activities, and commitment to community 
service make her an example for us all. 
 
We want to thank Fr. Denis Sweeney for celebrating 
Mass with the students and staff at LCC. He also 
took the time to 
speak with the stu-
dents about voca-
tions. Thank you Fr. 
Denis, we truly ap-
preciate it! 
 
 
Our talented students took to the stage to deliver an 
unforgettable performance in our production of 
Willy Wonka! From the captivating performances to 
the elaborate set design and choreography, the ded-
ication and hard work of our students and production 
team was evident in every aspect. A heartfelt con-
gratulations to the cast, crew and everyone involved 
in bringing this production to life! 
 
Congratulations to our top 4 scorers on the last Cath-
olic Math League contest of the school year. First 
place with 12 points: Alexa Heffner, Emily Morrisey 
and Mya Raczynski. Second place, just shy with 11 
points, was Jacob Raczynski! 
 
Congratulations to Isaac Pennington for earning the 
Accepting the Challenge of Excellence Award from 
the Lima Exchange Club. We are so proud of him, 
keep flying high! 
 
Congratulations to Dante Turney and Alex Arellano 
who both scored a 3 on the last Ohio Math League 

contest of the year. Can 
you figure out the first 
integer higher than 1000 
that has a sum and pro-
duct of its digits being 
equivalent? These boys 
did!!! Congrats!!! 
 
 

Congratulations to our March Math Students of the 
Month...DeMarr Foster, Lucy Bensinger and Anna 
Davisson! Way to go Thunderbirds!! 
 
LCC students received recognition from Shawnee 
Optimists. Students of Honor and Achievement is a 
showcase of dynamic leaders from Apollo, LCC, 
Perry and Shawnee. 
 
Congratulations to the 3rd Quarter Leadership by 
Example: 9- Jaylon Patton, 10- Andrew Baldauf,   
11- EJ Jones 
and          
12- Mack 
Hutchins! 
 
The LCC 
Marching 
Band is 
looking sharp in their new uniforms! The band trav-
eled to St. Louis, MO where they performed at 
Union Station. They were thrilled to see an Alumnus 
in the crowd for their performance. 
 
Third Quarter Honor Roll 
 
61% of our students are on the Honor Roll  
 
Mark of Excellence 4.0  
Alexander Arellano, William Bourk, Carson       
Caprella, Karsyn Cunningham, Carsyn Dafler, 
Emma Donley, Kennet Godoy Lanche, Ingkawat   
Jaroensri, Caterina Lucente, Samuel Mayers, Emily 
Morrisey, Jacob Nieman, Caitlyn Purvenas, Mya 
Raczynski, Jaide Schimpf, Elizabeth Simmons,  
Malachi Talbert, Jacob Venturella, Melana Badea, 
Alexa Caballero, Hayley Chambers, Austin Craig, 
Claire Janowski, Nathan Niemeyer, Cole Rinehart, 
Emily Blankemeyer, Alexa Heffner, Jacob Raczyn-
ski, Courtney VanMeter, Lucy Bensinger, Olivia    
Joseph, Michael Quatman, Olivia Venturella 
  
Superior Honors 3.5 
Michael Cooper II, Michael Frueh Jr, Mack Hutchins 
Jr, Parker Judy, Braedon Lybarger-Singhaus, Carson 
Parker, Sebastian Pierce, Kaitlin Seffernick, Enki 
White, Angelo Collins II, Brady Feison, Raphaella 
Fortune, Ava Gafford, Ava Hefner, Teagan Helmig, 
Elijah Jones, Isaac Leppert,  Gianni McKee, Michael 
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 Lima Central Catholic High School Academic News                 
Submitted by Carla Simmons 

See LCC - page 12

Save the Date 
 
     May 2, 2024 Last All School Mass and May     

Crowning 
     May 6, 2024 Teacher Appreciation Week     
     May 10, 2024 Positive Addiction 
     May 11, 2024 Graduation 
     May 17, 2024 Last Day of Class
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DONATIONS FROM INDIVIDUALS

DONATIONS IN HONOR OF INDIVIDUALS

DONATIONS IN MEMORY OF LOVED ONES
MARY T. CIMINILLO – Marc & Cheryl Bader 
JAN STILES and BOB PRACHT – Cece & Roy Bailey 
ANNA MARIE KUEHL – Charlotte Beck 
JOHN F. STOLL and DICK E. BEGGS – Susan Beggs 
BERDENE BERNACCHI – Raymond Bernacchi 
DECEASED MEMBERS OF THE BLACK and          
SHANAHAN FAMILIES – Mitchell Black 
DON and CURT BIRKEMEIER – Connie Birkemeier 
PAUL A. BOHN – Sheila J. Bohn 
IRA & JEANNE LOWE – Brenner Family 
CLEM & CLARA WINTER and CLETE & LOUISE 
BRUNNER – Jim & Bev Brunner 
TOM BRUNNER – Nelda Brunner 
J.D., MARY A., BARBARA, A, SUSAN, PHILLIP, D.M. 
AXE – Marianne Busick 
CARL & TERESA CLEMENT – Mary Clement 
THOMAS CUTLIP – Lisa Cutlip 
MICHAEL P. DALEY – Ann Daley 
FRANCES & RICHARD RHINE – Douglas & Kathy 
Daley 
EICKHOLT & HONIGFORD FAMILIES – Deb & Roger 
Eickholt 
CHARLES EPPS – Karen Epps 
ROLLAND MEYER – Ann & Chris Fisher 
DR. ROBERT D. & LORETTA H. BROWN – Glenn & 
Linda Fisher 
DECEASED MEMBERS OF FURLONG and CATTANEO 
FAMILIES – Diane M. Furlong 
PAUL & MARIE CHRISTY, ALVIN & LENORE       
GARLOCK – Mr. & Mrs. Greg Garlock 
DECEASED MEMBERS OF PERRIN FAMILY – Laura & 
Lynn Geise 
SISTER ANNA MANGETTE & MICHELLE PRIDDY – 
Edward & Laura Goldsberry 
EDWARD GOLDSBERRY and MICHELLE PRIDDY – 
Goldsberry & Priddy Families 
JOHN & MARY GRONAS, SR. – Judy Greenup 
GUIDERA FAMILY – Joseph Guidera 
DICK HAAS – Gerry Haas 
DAVID HARTMAN – Josephine Hartman 
JOAN WESTBELD – Gene & Linda Heitmeyer 

DENNIS HELMIG – Polly Helmig 
VERLA & LEELAN REHN and GEORGIA & BURL 
HELTMAN – John & Karen Heltman 
ERNEST HORETSKI – Sharon Horetski 
DENNIE HORLANDER – Judy Horlander 
JIM & MARY STOVER – Ron & Cathy Huber 
DOMINIC AZZARELLO and PATRICIA AZZARELLO – 
Eddie & Christine Hullinger 
WILLIAM J. COGUT – Joe & Lisa Joseph 
RICHARD KASKEL and JIM CSIBI – Maureen Kaskel 
JOHN J. KELLY – Erin Kelly 
RALPH & VIRGINIA EICKHOLT and JOHN &            
PATRICIA KESNER – Jerome & Julie Kesner 
MARGARET H. KIRWAN – Ronald H. Kirwan 
JAMES POPE – Sandra K. Klein 
JASON – Robert & Angelia Kuhn 
PAUL E. LENHART – Jan Lenhart 
LEO & JENNIE LISTON and BILL RAINEY – Rosalyn 
Liston 
THOMAS & RITA WEHINGER, ALDO & MARY       
LUCHINI – Joseph & Theresa Luchini 
JIM LYLE – Jeanne J. Lyle 
PHILIP & GLORIA MARTINO – Joe & Laurie Martino 
ROSS MCCAIN, JOHN & HELEN GERSTNER – Jaye 
McCain 
JAMES (JIM) MCCLUER – Leslie, Craig, Cynthia 
McCluer 
JACK MCDERMITT – Marilyn McDermitt 
PAUL R. MOONEY – Rosemary Mooney 
FR. A. ROBERT DESLOOVER and DAD & MOM: ED E. 
& BETTY J. MORMAN – John C. Morman 
REX MOWERY – Kathy Mowery 
DECEASED OF WIECHART and MUSTO FAMILIES – 
Arnold & Pat Musto 
MRS. AIDA BURGOS – Manuel Patricio & Madeline 
Agosto 
DECEASED OF THE KOLHOFF, HARRINGTON and 
PENN FAMILIES – Diane & Jim Penn 
MR. NICHOLAS GEHRET – Mr. & Mrs. Christopher 
Powell 
KATHERINE KENNEDY RAHRIG – Rick Rahrig 

REKART FAMILY – Joseph Rekart 
JOHN C. RENTZ – Joan Rentz 
JONATHAN RIGALI – David & Michele Rigali and 
Family 
DONALD & TERESA SCHEKELHOFF – Eric           
Schekelhoff 
ALISA A. DIEHM and FRANKLIN M. KOHLER – Mr. & 
Mrs. John Schneider 
CHARLES & VIRGINIA AMOS, MARY LOU & 
THOMAS MCDONALD,  and NEIL DARR – Robert & 
Patricia Schneider 
RED & MADELYN DEGRANDS and GENE & KATIE 
SIMMONS – Mike & Karen Simmons 
BILL & ROSE ARNOLD, ELIZABETH KENDALL, 
MARK KENDALL – Rick & Marisa Sites 
DELORES B. MEEKER – Doneta Smith 
DR. BILL SNOW – Marge Snow 
MARY MARGARET STOLLY and VICKI STOLLY 
MOENING – Mike & Beth Steiger 
JOSEPH & MARY STOLL, SR. – Jim & Pam Stoll 
MARY CLAIRE STOLL and TOM ALTENBERGER – Joe 
& Sue Stoll 
MR. & MRS. FREDERICK WINKLER, MR. & MRS. 
VICTOR STOLLY, VICKI STOLLY MOENING, MARY 
MARGARET STOLLY – Robert Stolly 
JOHN, SUE, MICHAEL V. – Georgine Vonderembse 
ROY & MARY LEE WALTER – Patrick Walter 
MELVIN WANNEMACHER – Marilyn Wannemacher 
JAMES WENDE – J.R. Wende 
BOB WENDEL – Pat Wendel 
BOB & LOUISE CORWIN and SUSAN CORWIN 
STOLZ; BARBARA, BOB and BILL WHITLATCH–  
Margaret Whitlatch 
ANGELA M. WIESER – Richard J. Wieser 
PHILLIP WILSON and LEE ENGBERG – Susan Wilson 
JACOB & GLORIA LOGGI and DON YOUNG, JR. –  
Jacqueline A. Young 
 
 
 

Anonymous 
Yanyan & David Barrett 
James & Hazel Beste 
Nita & Mauri Bimer 
James & Colleen Bresson 
Edward & Lori Brinkman 
Joe & Andrea Brinkman 
Kurt & Mandy Brickner 
Tim & Bev Carder 
David & Linda Dorley 
Dale & Karen Fair 
James & Marcia Falk 
John & Gina Fischbach 
Joe & Wendy Fuduric 

Terry Gaberdiel 
P.J. & Theresa Garlock 
John & Mary Gronas 
Bob & Deb Guenther 
Mike Hanafee 
Mike & Angie Herzog 
Steve & Maribeth Homan 
John & Ruth Huffman 
Matthew Huffman 
Debra K. Humphreys 
Dave & Martha Kahle 
Greg & Sandy Kirwan 
Kenneth Koester 
Donna M. Kohli 

Steve & Andrea Mangette 
Barry McCullough 
David & Tracy McDermitt 
Tom & Kathy McGraw 
Michael & Barbara McKowen 
Greg & Shari McMillen 
Helen Moczarski 
Barb McNamara 
Dorothy Miner 
Thelma Niemeyer 
Phil & Sue Page 
Joseph & Arlene Pisel 
Chas & Makaine Quatman 
Ed & Paula Quatman 

Bob & Marge Rettig 
Tom & Christine Rodriguez 
Jim Ruen 
Dan & Jane Rupert 
Toni & Fritz Schafer 
Julie Schwarm and family 
Dick & Kathy Seitz 
James & Patsy Skinner 
Doug & Barb Sodders 
Lino & Maria Tatad 
Bert Vernon 
Tim & Susan Weiss

THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY – Rosalyn Liston 
BISHOP DANIEL THOMAS – Fr. Jim Morman, TOR and John C. Morman 
FR. KENT KAUFMAN, ROSALYN LISTON, and EMILY NIESE – John C. Morman 

MRS. WILLIAM (MARGE) SNOW – Toni & Bill Schroeder 
ROBERT STOLLY – Mike & Beth Steiger 
THE SAINT CHARLES ADULT CHOIR MEMBERS – John & Maureen Wiesenhahn 

Friends of the Chimes 
We are grateful to the following parishioners who have so generously made contributions to The Chimes. 

Their patronage will allow us to continue this important publication.



Miller, Maria Pignataro, Emma Skinner, Jillian    
Terrill, Elaila White, Andrew Baldauf, Deanna Cal-
lahan, Chloe Fisher, Chayse Helmig, Aidan Keating, 
Carolina Kill, Katelynn Lossing, Laney Scheckel-
hoff, Jacob Schnieders, Michael Sherrick, Jenna  
Terrill, Connor Truex, Claire Wolfcale, Kaitlyn Car-
roll, Anna Davisson, Joshua Declercq, Estella Ellis, 
Evelyn Ellis, Lauryn Falke, Olivia Hinegardner, 
Bractyn Jones, Tatum Marks, Jacob Miller, Jaylon 
Patton, Brevan Stolly, Lincoln Wood 
 
Honor Roll 3.0 
Dulce Arellano Reyes, Iolanda Bottino, DeMarr 
Foster, Alexis McDonald, Logan Monaghan, Chris-
topher Crnkovich, Aubrey Frankhouser, Kenyon 
Kill, Maxence Lebeau, Yago Martinez Calvo, Ama-
leigh Monaghan, Jade Oglesbee, Victor Pierce, Noah 
Wilson, Kirsten Compton, Griffin Dawson, Jordan 
Duncan, Addison Fay, Bradley Graham, Chibuike 
Ibeneme, Tatum Miller, Jennifer Nguyen, Mia 
O'Connell, Nia Odom, Drew Pester, Alice Reif, Ai-
tyana Sorrels, Dante Turney, Jacob Yahl, Joshua 
Young, Kevin Bowker, Louis Fortune, Ava Gephart, 

Sophia Joseph, Cadence Kelly-Frueh, Katie Kriegel, 
Garret Nartker, Nicholas Nieman, Annika Niemeyer, 
Brady Parker, Noelle Rumschlag, LaKayla Scott, 
Vivian Ta, Jaxon White, Lilyana Whittaker, Made-
line Yahl  

 
 
 
 
 

  

                   Memorial Flower Fund - Spring 2024 
 

Donor In Memory of Donor In Memory of
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Mr. & Mrs. Roy G. Bailey *** 
Patricia Bates Warren Bates 
Ray Bernacchi Berdene Bernacchi 
Sheila J. Bohn Paul A. Bohn 
Patricia Cogut William Cogut 
Dorothy Cole Linda Crider-Cook 
Ann Daley Michael P. Daley 
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Dickman George Petrilla, Barbara & Paul Dickman 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. Dieringer *** 
Karen Fair *** 
Gloria Farkas Andrew Farkas 
Mary Goldsberry Ed Goldsberry & Michelle Priddy 
Judith A. Greenup ***  
Mr. & Mrs. John Gronas Deceased members of Mittelkamp /   

Gronas Families 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Guenther *** 
Joseph Guidera *** 
Geraldine M. Haas *** 
Sandra Hahn Paul Hahn 
Jo Hartman David Hartman & Craig Hartman 
Janet Hawk Jeffrey Hawk 
Mr. & Mrs. Leo J.Hawk Jeffrey A. Hawk 
Gene & Linda Heitmeyer Joan Westbeld 
Mrs. Ernest J. Horetski Ernest Horetski 
Sharon Hower *** 
Ron & Cathy Huber Jim & Mary Stover 
Jerilyn Johnson Louise & Bill Johnson 
Darlene Johnston *** 
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Joseph William Cogut 
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Kayatin Megan Kayatin 
Erin J. Kelly Kelly/Flavin/Higgins Families 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome W. Kesner John & Patricia Kesner, Ralph & Virginia 

Eickholt 
Virginia Klenke Ivo Klenke 
Mary Lindsay Stephen Lindsay 

Rosalyn Liston Leo & Jennie Liston and Bill Rainey 
Jeanne Lyle Jim Lyle 
Mr. & Mrs. Isaac Sydney Massalang Encarnacion Mallonga, Francisca 

Mallonga & Danilo Massalang and 
all the souls in purgatory 

Cynthia McCluer & Leslie Craig James (Jim) McCluer 
Mr. & Mrs. Greg McMillen *** 
Helen Miller Richard Miller 
Helen Moczarski Mr. & Mrs. A. Moczarski 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard D. Morrisey Vi & Ted Jakim 
Tekla Murphy Tim Murphy, Bill & Alice Anne Mitchell 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark A. Niemeyer *** 
Mr. & Mrs. Arnold D. Musto Helen Grothouse 
Michael & Ruth Anne Novicki Novicki & Langhals Families 
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Powell Those affected by abortion 
Dr. & Mrs. David Powell Norbert & Adeline Riethman and Derek 

& Karin Powell 
Mr. & Mrs. Elzie J. Prater Germaine & Elmer Trentman 
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Pugh *** 
Ricky Qin Qin Family 
Richard Rahrig Katherine Kennedy Rahrig 
M. Joan Rentz John C. Rentz 
Thomas J. Schlagbaum The Ott Schlagbaum Family 
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Schneider Alisa A. Diehm, Franklin M. Kohler 
Mrs. Robert H. Schneider Mr. & Mrs. Charles Amos, Mr. & Mrs. 

Thomas L. McDonald 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Simmons Nancy DeGrands, Mary Dawn 

Brunhoeber 
Mr. & Mrs. James Stoll Joseph & Mary Stoll, Sr. 
Mr. & Mrs Rob Terrill Mr. & Mrs. Bob Terrill 
Heyde Vogt *** 
Pat Wendel Bob Wendel 
John & Maureen Wiesenhahn Linda Fanger 
Jacqueline Young Jacob & Gloria Loggi 
 

2024 Lima Central Catholic High School
Hall of Fame Inductees

Congratulations

PROFESSIONAL ACHIEVEMENT
SARAH SMITH WATERS '83

COMMUNITY SERVICE
DERRY GLENN '82

ATHLETIC ACHIEVEMENT
TRISTAN BOYD ‘99

SERVICE TO LCC
JEFFREY HAWK '76

 
It’s Happening!!! 

Memorial Day Mass 
Monday, May 27th, 11:30 a.m. 

Sponsored by 
Chiles Laman Funeral Home and                       

Cremation Services 
2001 Spencerville Road 

Lima, Ohio 45805


